Fikrat Mammadov

Minister of Justice

1, Inshaatchylar prospect

Baku AZ1065

Azerbaijan

Your Excellency

I write to urge you to ensure Adnan Hajizade and Emin Abdullayev receive a fair appeal hearing on 22 December in the Baku Court of Appeal.

Adnan Hajizade and Emin Abdullayev were charged with “hooliganism” on 8 July, after reporting to police that they had been assaulted in a restaurant in Baku. They were arrested shortly after Adnan Hajizade posted a video critical of the Azerbaijani government on the video-sharing website YouTube.

On 11 November, Adnan Hajizade was sentenced to two years, and Emin Abdullayev to two and a half years, after being convicted in an unfair trial.

Amnesty International believes Adnan Hajizade and Emin Abdullayev are prisoners of conscience, detained solely for the peaceful exercise of their rights to freedom of association and expression, and therefore calls for their immediate and unconditional release.

Bearing Amnesty International’s concerns in mind, I urge you to ensure their forthcoming appeal on 22 December is conducted according to international fair trial standards and that they receive a fair hearing of their appeal.

Yours respectfully and sincerely

